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LÉ Cliodhna editorial spot on: 

Dear Editor, The Irish Examiner editorial, ‘Long 

overdue - LÉ Cliona crew finally honoured’ 

(Opinion September 2) is spot on. I am sure you 

will agree it was a team effort that enabled a 

satisfactory outcome to the LÉ Cliona project, and 

all are entitled to an equal share of the credit. More 

specifically the constructive analysis of the boiler 

room fire incident on board by your correspondent 

Seán O’Riordan during the campaign was of critical 

assistance. Indeed, over the years the Irish 

Examiner has facilitated ourselves to raise and 

debate various contentious issues surrounding the 

Shot at Dawn during WW1 and the experience of 

Defence Forces personnel blacklisted by the Irish 

Government following WW2, which ultimately 

assisted our efforts in the achievement of a 

beneficial outcome for those concerned. On this 

occasion... just to say thanks. 

Peter Mulvany, 

Irish Seamen’s Relatives Association (1939-46) 

Dublin 3 
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